
 

 



 

 

LYVENNET LINK  
 

 

Next Issue – 1
st
 June 2024 

Copy deadline  25
th

 May 2024 

 
As you have probably gathered the Link may not be out by the 1st of the month. 

I would encourage anyone advertising events early in the month to also put them 

in the previous issue.) 

edited by Nick Thomas   e-mail: nickthomas@macace.net   

 
Articles and contributions etc., would be appreciated preferably by e-mail nickthomas@macace.net. Please send 

items as either text in the body of the email or as a word document. (apple-mac files acceptable) 

Please do not send Microsoft publisher documents as I am unable to open them.  

  

 

Parish Council Minutes. 
Minutes of Parish Council meetings are available at: 
 

www.crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk 
Planning applications are available to view on the Yorkshire Dales 
planning portal here:  
https://planning.agileapplications.co.uk/yorkshiredales 
 
 and on Westmorland and Furness Council's portal here:   
https://eforms.eden.gov.uk/fastweb/search.asp 
 

link to the agenda for the next Crosby Ravensworth Parish Council   

 

crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk/agendas 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE 

 
Saturday July 20

th
. Baking demonstration and tasting by 

Abbi Lawson from The Great British Bake Off.  Maulds 
Meaburn Village Institute 2pm 
Advance tickets £5 from Karen at hollyhowe15@me.com

mailto:nickthomas@macace.net
mailto:nickthomas@macace.net
http://www.crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk/
https://crosbyravensworthparish.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b37e63e4bc323ff106267a07e&id=6ca2359544&e=c8622686f3
https://crosbyravensworthparish.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b37e63e4bc323ff106267a07e&id=b160dc5aeb&e=c8622686f3
mailto:hollyhowe15@me.com


 

 

Services and events at your Parish Church of St Lawrence 

please see www.northwestmorland.church for more details 

 
 
 
 
Sunday May 5

th
      11.00am Holy Communion with Bishop 

James Bell [coffee from 10.30am] 
Sunday  May 12

th
   11.00am Holy Communion with Rev Sheila 

Clark 

Sunday May 19
th

     [Pentecost] 6.00pm Evening Prayer with 
David Jones 

Sunday May 26
th

     [Trinity Sunday] 11.00am Lay Led Morning 
Prayer 
 
 
 
 
 
Other events in and around the parish 

 
Thursday May 9

th
 Ascension Day service  led by Bishop 

James Bell  
                      for the whole Deanery at The Sands Methodist 
Church, Appleby.  time? - please see website above 

 
Sunday June 16

th
 3pm Dialect Society service in St Lawrence, 

CR followed by refreshments 

 
Sunday June 23

rd
 Parish Open Gardens with morning 

refreshments in MMV then teas in CRVH from 2pm and lots of 
gardens to view in between til 5pm. Appleby Town Band playing 
at St Lawrence in the afternoon. Full details in June link.

http://www.northwestmorland.church/


 

 

Thank you to the litter pickers. 

Many thanks to everyone who turned out to brave storm Kathleen and litter pick on 
the 6th of April, luckily it didn’t rain just blew a few cobwebs away. 18 of the 21 
allocated routes were covered. The PC are aware and most grateful to the members 
of the community who litter pick constantly thank you, thank you also to the people 
who sent their apologies, but picked prior to the 6th or in the following days. 

While we were picking a chap pulled up and thanked us for our work, “he said I 
cannot understand why there is the need, and described littering as a modern 
disease, he suggested we go and pick the A66”. We are lucky in the parish that we 
have no A roads and it is relatively safe to pick, we are also lucky that we have so 
many community minded people who care about where they live. 

The starving pickers enjoyed coffee and bacon sandwiches in the very busy Butchers 
Arms afterwards. A lovely atmosphere followed with a sense of achievement of a 
morning well spent.   

Love your Community! 

Joan Raine    

 

 
Maulds Meaburn WhatsApp Group/email contact 
 
Maulds Meaburn has a very successful Whats App group. It’s a good way to keep in 
touch with things that are going on, ask questions and ask for help etc. It is not ‘just 
for Meaburn residents’. 
 
If you would like to join the group and are happy to put up with the occasional 
message not meant for the group… � please email me with a mobile number and I 
will add you. 

 
Alternatively, if you would like to receive a personal email outlining events at MMVI 
this is also an option. 
 
Karen Asquith 

 
hollyhowe15@me.com 
 
 

mailto:hollyhowe15@me.com


 

 

Hi Everyone, 
I just wanted to share with you a ‘thank you’ letter I received from Sandgate 
Hydrotherapy pool following our recent fundraising for them. 
Katie Rogers 
  

 



 

 

Notice for Link 

Calling residents to stand for election to the Parish council. 

Most of us feel privileged to live in Crosby Ravensworth Parish and 

are passionate about where we live. One of the most important ways 

of managing our own affairs is through the parish council.  

The Parish council’s logo is Working for the Community  that 

community consists of the three villages of Crosby Ravensworth, 

Maulds Meaburn and Reagill..  

The Parish council is made up of seven members with various 

experience and skill sets.  

At present the Parish council has two vacancies, if you are over 18 

and live in the parish you are eligible to stand for election, ideally it’s 

good to have representation for all three townships. 

We are now a community where most people were born elsewhere; 

it is good to have a mix of age groups, longer standing residents who 

have good local knowledge and others with experience they can 

bring to the table of ideas that have worked elsewhere.  

You don’t have to commit yourself to the next election in three years 

time, give it a try for a year and if it’s not for you at least you will 

have contributed. 

The notices are due to go out pretty soon, don’t ignore it – It could 

just be the job for you! 

Love Your Community! 

Joan Raine Chairman of the Parish Councillor  

Debbie McCall Vice Chairman of the Parish Council 



 

 

Parish Council Grants  

It’s that time a year again when the Parish Council distribute grants to 

local organisations. 

To apply for a grant please downline the grant form from the PC website 

or contact the clerk   

clerk@crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk  for a copy of the form. 

 Please note the deadline to apply for grants is the 31st of May, the grants 

will be considered at the  Parish council meeting on the 3rd of June. 

Joan Raine. 

 

Auction Sale in Colby Village Hall near 
Appleby 

Saturday June 15
th

 2024 at 11 am 
Viewing Friday June 13

th
 2-8pm and 

Saturday prior to auction 
 
 
This is an important sale of collectables removed from several local houses 
and includes Tools, brassware, Cast iron ware and collections of books about 
steam trains, trams, cars and traction engines. Some 300 Lots of exciting 
items including Dinky toys cameras and Hornby dublo train set. Further 
information about available lots see next advert. 
Bar and refreshments available.  
 
 
 
Further details or to enter quality lots call Colby’s resident auctioneer 
Richard Gannon 07810 356278 or Nan 07720892971 
Payment by Cash, cheque or cards on the day. 

 

Highlights Rural Touring presents 

mailto:clerk@crosbyravensworthparish.org.uk


 

 

Metal Embossed Coasters Workshop 

Saturday 11th May, 1.00pm-4.00pm 

Crosby Ravensworth Village Hall 
  

Learn the art of metal embossing, whilst creating a pair of 
decorative coasters from aluminium with artist Carrie 
Dennison. Relaxing and mindful, this workshop will take 
participants through transferring their design to aluminium, 
learning the techniques of metal embossing and how to add 
a finish to make it look aged. This half day workshop is 
suitable for beginners and you will leave the workshop with 
two finished metal embossed coasters. £30.  All materials & 
refreshments provided.  Book here. 
 

Highlights Rural Touring presents 

While & Matthews 

Sunday 19th May, 7.30pm 

Crosby Ravensworth Village Hall 
  
Internationally acclaimed, While & Matthews continue to be a leading force 
on the UK’s acoustic/roots music circuit. Their songs cover life as they see it; 
from the industrial waste lands of the north to injustice and freedom, matters 
of the heart and everything in between. 
“The undisputed queens of British folk duos continue to come up with the 
goods with first class songs delivered with to-die-for harmonies, immaculate 
musicianship & melodies that lodge themselves in your brain” – The 
Guardian 

“They light up the room with their amazing energy” – James Taylor 

  
Adults £15 | U18s £6 

Book online here or ring 07584 251352/email lynn-
barnes@outlook.com 

 

 
 

https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/creative-highlights-metal-embossed-coasters/
https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/while-matthews/
mailto:lynn-barnes@outlook.com
mailto:lynn-barnes@outlook.com


 

 

             Friday 17th May 
 

Crosby Ravensworth 
Village Hall 

 
 

Oppenheimer (15) 

 

 
The story of American physicist J Robert Oppenheimer and 
his role in the development of the atomic bomb which 
helped to end the Second World War. 
 
This three-hour epic is a masterpiece of cinematography 
from director Christopher Nolan and stars Cillian Murphy, 
Emily Blunt, Matt Damon & Robert Downey Jr. 
 
 
 
 

Curry Supper from 7.00pm 

Vegetarian Option Available       
Film starts at 7.45pm 

Film & Supper £10 | Film Only £5 
 

Limited seating so booking is essential. 07584 251352       
lynn-barnes@outlook.com

mailto:lynn-barnes@outlook.com


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

NEWS FROM CROSBY RAVENSWORTH C OF E 

SCHOOL. 

  

Well it’s been a busy start to the summer term. Class 2 got the 

fantastic opportunity of an animation masterclass from Virpi of 

Kettu Studios. Virpi has been involved previously with the 

creation of ‘Wallace & Gromit’, ‘Shaun the Sheep’ and that 

loveable penguin ‘Pingu’. Working together they came up with 

their own animated story ‘The Ancient Mayan tale of Pacal 

and the Beanstalk’ which can be viewed via our school’s 

facebook page. The children all enjoyed working on this 

project. 

  

Talking of projects, we would encourage you to visit Rheged 

between now and July and take a look at the ‘Epona the Wild 

Pony of the North’ display. The huge display introduces an 

ambitious new project involving the concept of a giant fell 

pony on the side of Blease Fell in the Tebay Gorge area. The 

display features some of the work produced by our own pupils 

in earlier workshops, namely the Fell Pony maquettes they 

made. 

  

Class 2 has also welcomed Mr Tinkler, a student teacher (as 

part of his postgraduate certificate in education) who, over the 

forthcoming weeks, will be working closely with our 

experienced teaching staff, gaining valuable experience in the 

classroom and contributing to the vibrant learning environment 

we strive to create. 

  

Reception and Years 1 and 2 have enjoyed a visit to Carlisle 

Castle and Cathedral. 

  



 

 

Looking ahead to this month, years 4-6 will be attending an 

orienteering workshop at Morland Primary School. There is 

also an upcoming Raga Workshop for our class 2 pupils. This 

unique opportunity will introduce our young musicians to the 

rich tradition of Indian classical music, focusing on the 

intricate melodies and rhythms of ragas. On the sporting front, 

class 2 are also due to take part in the annual Long Marton 

Shield, involving netball and football. 

And forever hopeful that drier, sunnier weather is on its way 

we are excited to confirm that our annual sponsored walk will 

take place on Friday 24th May. As usual, this is a fundraising 

event and so if you are asked by one of the children as family, 

friend or neighbour to sponsor them, we thank you in advance 

for your support. Children in Class 2 have been asked, as 

homework, to consider which charitable cause the school 

should share the proceeds with and prepare a one minute 

speech to persuade others in a future class discussion. We are 

looking forward to listening to their suggestions and will let 

you know the outcome. 

  

Our next ‘Pop in and Play’ is on Monday 20th May. All 

children currently not in school or pre-school, from birth up to 

5 years are welcome to join from 9.30am until 10.30am for fun 

and games. Please phone on 01931 715265 to let us know if 

you’d like to come. Parents must accompany children. Please 

do pass on the message to anyone who you think might also 

like to know. This session gives you the opportunity to visit 

our fantastic school and meet the staff and pupils, whilst taking 

advantage of our terrific early years provision and your little 

ones can enjoy fun filled activities.   

So until next month........................…



 

 

Maulds Meaburn Village Institute 
 

 
 

Regular Activities 
 
Mondays… 
 
9.30-11.30am Badminton in the main hall. Newcomers of all 

abilities including beginners, are always welcome. 
 
2-4pm (apart from public bank holidays) the Post Office 

provides an outreach service, saving you a trip to 

Appleby/Penrith. 
 
 
Tuesdays… 
 



 

 

On the second Tuesday of the month, Book Club 

meets between 10.30am and midday. 
 
On the fourth Tuesday of the month, Yarn Group 

meets between 10.30am and midday. Bring along your latest 

project whether that be knitting, crocheting ,sewing, 

embroidery, tapestry, whatever your craft may be. 
 
The first WEDNESDAY of the month is Coffee Morning, 

10.30am- midday. All welcome.  
 
Thursdays… 
 
Meeting of the Wine Group (meets bi-monthly) 7pm onwards. 

New members always welcome-come along to see what it’s 

like. Please contact Philippa for more 

info Philippa.Cordingley@curee.co.uk 
 
Fridays… 
 
The Gather Inn happens on the second Friday of the month, 

usually from 7pm for a ‘drop in for a drink and a chat’. 

Occasional ‘extras’ are advertised. The bar is open and the 

games are out! 
 
 
 

mailto:Philippa.Cordingley@curee.co.uk


 

 

AIR AMBULANCE        
COLLECTION 
ITEMS WHICH CAN BE DONATED FOR COLLECTION ARE: 
 
ALL CLOTHING (that can be sold and worn by others) 

SHOES (in pairs)  --  COATS  --  BELTS  --  COSTUME JEWELLERY 
                                  BAGS    --  USED STAMPS 

please leave in a clear bag (or in the tub placed in CR/MM shelters) 
 
Unfortunately we CANNOT ACCEPT:- 

Bedding, Duvets, Pillows or cushions 

Household textiles such as Curtains 

Books 

Toys/Games 

CDs/DVDs 

Bric-a brac 

 
PLEASE USE BLACK BIN BAGS FOR YOUR ITEMS and PLEASE LEAVE BAGS ON 
THE FLOOR FOR COLLECTION. 
 
Items to be left before 9am on the day. 
 
2nd WED OF EVERY MONTH 
 
DATES ARE: 
 
  MAY  8th  
JUNE 12th  
JULY  10th  
 AUG  14th  
 
INFO KITTY 01931-715375 
kitty.s65@btinternet.com 

mailto:kitty.s65@btinternet.com

